third parties report information to IRS and the taxpayers on income paid to
taxpayers. For example, banks and other financial institutions provide
information returns (Forms 1099) to account holders and IRS showing the
taxpayers’ annual income from some types of investments. Similarly, most
wages, salaries, and tip compensation are reported by employers to
employees and IRS through Form W-2. Preliminary findings from NRP
indicate that more than 98.5 percent of these types of income are
accurately reported on individual returns.

In the past, we have identified a few potential areas where additional
withholding or information reporting requirements could serve to improve
compliance:*

¢ Requiring tax withholding and more or better information return
reporting on payments made to independent contractors. Past
IRS data have shown that independent contractors report 97 percent of

" the income that appears on information returns, while contractors that

do not receive these returns report only 83 percent of income. We have
also identified other options for improving information reporting for
independent contractors, including increasing penalties for failing to file
required information returns, lowering the $600 threshold for requiring
such returns, and requiring businesses to separately report on their tax
returns the total amount of payments to independent contractors.'

¢ Requiring information return reporting on payments made to
corporations. Unlike payments made to sole proprietors, payments
made to corporations for services are generally not required to be
reported on information returns. IRS and GAO have contended that the
lack of such a requirement leads to lower levels of compliance for small
corporations. Although Congress has required federal agencies to
provide information returns on payments made to contractors since
19972 payments made by others to corporations are generally not
covered by information returns.
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